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A Special Message For Alumnae

Fellow Alumnae:

We have each given of time and
heart to Pi Phi. In turn, we have
praised it, defended it, cher-
ished it, and even criticized
it. But we keep giving back
because of all it has given
to us.

What Pi Phi has given us
is unique, special, and
unforgettable. You know

“Today’s Greeks
also have a height-
ened community
consciousness,
thanks to all of the

tunity require our attention and sup-
port. Not only do we need to have
quality housing and dining facilities,
but also we need quality community
space, access to
technology and
program funding
to help our under-
graduates make a
difference—on
campus and off.

Today’s Greeks

this well: Young women
have a living opportunity at
NY Delta that affords

changes taking
place in college
and university

also have a height-
ened community
consciousness,

incomparable peer support,
leadership experience, the
practice of self-governance,
and the promise of lifelong
friendship. And NY Delta
offers this all in a setting that feels a
lot more like home than any dorm
could.

The facilities and programs needed
to continue this special living oppor-

life...Pi Phi is well
poised to rise to
this challenge.”

thanks to all of the
changes taking
place in college
and university life.
Increasingly com-
petitive residence and dining pro-
grams, with more restrictions and
more options than students once had,
are becoming the order of the day.
This can—and should—bring out the

best in us by strengthening and
preparing us for future change. Pi Phi
is well poised to rise to this challenge.
Please join us as we look ahead
with confidence in the unique value
of Greek life. A gift to our 2005-
2006 alumnae contribution program
will give back in great measure. We
look forward to bringing you news of
the chapter’s accomplishments (and,
of course, updates fellow alumnae, as
well!) as the year progresses. In the
meantime, please keep in touch.

Yours in Pi Beta Phi,
Beth Walkenbach *00
AAC Alumnae Relations Contact

P.S.—I hope you will find it in your
heart and within your means to sup-
port us this year. If you did last year,
you’ll find your name on the
enclosed donor list. You have our
warmest thanks.

NY Delta Places Second At Greek Week

The girls of NY Delta showed
great Pi Phi pride and spirit during
this year’s Greek Week competition.

During the week-long festivities,
Pi Beta Phi participated in a banner
competition, a volleyball tourna-
ment, a three-on-three basketball
tournament, and a community ser-
vice challenge. The competition was
stiff, but the ladies of Pi Beta Phi
pulled through and won second place
in Greek Week!

Our most exciting victory was our
first-place finish in the basketball
tournament. Over 40 Pi Phis—repre-
senting every class—were there in
support of the team. “Pi Phi spirit

was in full force during the game,”
Lindsay Forman *07 remembers.

Colleen Tucker ’08, one of the
star basketball players, recalls, “I
was exhausted by the final match
and I thought I would have to sit
out, but the overwhelming cheer
from the crowd helped me rise to the
occasion.”

The Greek Week competition
worked closely with On-Site Volun-
teer Services—a student-run philan-
thropic organization—in order to
incorporate community service into
the festivities. Pi Beta Phi, along with
a few other Greek organizations, was
assigned to work on a preconstruc-

tion site and help clear out an old
house for renovation. Ten dedicated
Pi Phis worked on the site for hours,
ripping floorboards, stripping walls,
and clearing piles of rubbish. Pi Phi
stood out among the competition
because of our large number of par-
ticipants. The experience was truly
amazing.

The dedication and support from
the sisters of Pi Beta Phi led us to a
remarkable triumph and a trophy
that will forever reside in our home
and hearts!

Leah Girma 07
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National Convention: Finding Friends Across The Nation

It was a Friday afternoon in June,
and as I sat by myself anxiously wait-
ing for the plane to take off for Tampa
Bay, I had no idea of what to expect
for that weekend. Little did I know
that the woman sitting next to me was
feeling the same nervousness and
curiosity about the next few days.

We realized shortly after the plane
took off that we both were heading to
Pi Beta Phi’s 65th Annual Convention,
and we quickly weren’t strangers any
more! In fact, the friendly and com-
forting conversation with a fellow Pi
Phi on the plane was just a preview of
the incredible experience I had as the
alternate delegate for the NY Delta
Chapter.

Kirsten Balzer 06 and I were hon-
ored to represent our chapter at the
national convention, and it was hon-
estly an experience we both will never
forget. From June 24-28, we were
among the hundreds of Pi Phi colle-

NY Deltas Host
Trustees Breakfast

The New York Delta Chapter of Pi
Beta Phi was chosen by the Cornell
University to host the annual Greek
Trustee Breakfast on Saturday Octo-
ber 22.

Pi Phi was selected from among the
64 different chapters of the Panhel-
lenic Association, Intrafraternity
Council, and the Multicultural Greek
Letter Council. Being chosen was an
honor—as well as an indication of the
strength and great reputation of New
York Delta. Attendees of the breakfast
included 15 New York Deltas, New
York Delta alumnae, staff members of
the Office of Fraternity and Sorority
Affairs, the presidents of the three
councils, Susan Murphy, and 50 mem-
bers of the Board of Trustees of Cor-
nell University.

It was a wonderful opportunity for
those 15 NY Deltas to chat with the
trustees about Cornell, Greek life, and
Pi Phi specifically. As the Greek Alum-
nae Council spoke about its aim to
continue to raise funds for improve-
ments for the many chapters on cam-
pus, Pi Phi stood as a shining example
of the greatness that can be achieved

Send In Your Newsform|

giate students and alumnae who
attended the weekend packed with
activities, speakers, legislation proce-
dures, award presentations, and even a
trip to the aquarium!

I met so many incredible women—
from my very own roommate, a Pi Phi
from Maine, to Emily Russell Tarr, the
former Grand Council president.
Looking back on it now, it’s hard to
even describe everything that I gained
from the experience, but I can honestly
say that it changed my understanding
of the sorority.

Some of the weekend highlights
included seeing the Grand Council in
action, listening to the many inspira-
tional guest speakers, and witnessing
Pi Phis across several generations
reunite. One of my favorite memories
was the literacy walk, where 300 of us
walked together and collected over
6,000 books for donation in support
of our Links to Literacy philanthropy.
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Our focus on our national philan-
thropy didn’t stop there, and the next
day we presented a gift of $10,000 to
the Ruskin Elementary School. At this
ceremony, I looked around the room
and realized that I was among women
who really care about making a differ-
ence; I’ve never felt so proud to be a
Pi Phi.

As 1 sat on the plane returning to
Boston at the conclusion of the con-
vention, I couldn’t help but smile to
myself. The atmosphere that weekend
was something I could never have
expected; to walk into a room of near-
ly a thousand strangers and feel com-
pletely welcomed is something I can
only feel from Pi Phi. I came back with
a greater appreciation, love, and dedi-
cation to my sorority, and I will never
forget one of the best weekends of my

life.

Michelle D’Agrosa *07

Kate Powers, Mackenzie Craig, and friends get ready for Homecoming.

with a strong alumnae base.

The breakfast was not only a great
opportunity for the chapter to be able
to shine in front of this very impor-
tant group of individuals, but it was
also an occasion to celebrate the 50th
anniversary of the house at 330
Triphammer Rd. We were lucky
enough to have many New York
Delta alumnae present, including

Marge Smart ’57, who actually lived
in the house the year it was built. She
and other alumnae were able to share
great memories and stories of the
early days of 330 Triphammer.

It was a truly outstanding way to
celebrate a tremendous milestone in
New York Delta’s history.

Liz Brower ’06

The success of this newsletter depends, in part, on alumnae news.
Please send in your completed newsform to the address on page five.
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Semester Abroad Strengthens Sister’s Pi Phi Ties

“Are you sure you want to go to
Kenya,” my friends asked as I packed
my bags and said my farewells. Many
Pi Phis were going abroad for the
semester, but traveling to Africa had
not crossed many minds but my own.

I was to study abroad for four
months in Kenya and Tanzania
through the School for International
Training and would be focusing on
development and health issues in East
Africa. Was I making the right deci-
sion? Would I miss out on the mini Pi
Phi reunions across Europe? Would
my friendships with my sisters be just
as strong when we all returned?

I couldn’t have envisioned a better
experience. From hunting with Maa-
sai warriors and learning how to
cook over an open fire to dancing up
a storm in Nairobi clubs and learning
how to speak Swahili to watching
elephant mothers teach their young
to walk and rocking babies to sleep
at an AIDS orphanage, my adventure
was remarkable and nothing less than

phenomenal.

From Ireland to Kenya to Aus-
tralia, my sisters and I put our marks
on the world—indulging in global
and cultural experiences—to better
ourselves and our education. We put
ourselves outside of our comfort
zones, eager to soak up and enjoy our
journeys in unfamiliar places.

I remember one moment of my
experience vividly. I was in a fishing
boat on the Indian Ocean, straining
to help pull in a 400-pound stingray.
I remember stopping and thinking to
myself, “This is a very strange
moment of my life,” and noting that
my fellow Pi Phis would be hysteri-
cally laughing, watching me partake
in the catch. But at the same time, I
knew my sisters were all having simi-
lar experiences—as I could clearly
picture Whitney playing with Aborig-
inal children and Joanna learning an
Irish jig in a quaint pub.

We all had incredible experiences,
and having studied abroad, I think

Sisters Unite At Abroad Dinner

At the start of the semester, every-
one was very anxious to see the New
York Delta Pi Phis who had been
abroad, traveling the world.

We decided to schedule the annual
abroad dinner for both the girls who
were abroad and the new members
who did not have a chance to meet
them in the spring semester. The din-
ner was held at the house, and all of
the girls who had been abroad
arrived toting pictures, scrapbooks,
and memories to share with every-
one. While we ate dinner, each girl
who had been abroad introduced
herself and talked about where she
had been last semester. They had
traveled far and wide, including des-
tinations such as England, France,
Australia, Kenya, Spain, and Italy!

The sophomores who attended
were now able to associate faces and
stories with the names they had
heard so many times before. Juniors
who were planning to go abroad in
spring 2006 also attended, and it
was very helpful for them to hear
about what to pack, pre-departure
preparation, and what not to miss
when abroad.

It was so special to be able to
have our own sisters who had been

abroad share their experiences rather
than to go to a large, impersonal
abroad information session. We
could hear first-hand accounts, see
actual pictures—as opposed to those
of a brochure—and really get a sense
of what spending six months to a
year in another country is actually
like!

I am planning to go abroad to
Paris this coming spring, and the
abroad dinner helped me tremen-
dously. Although it will be sad to be
away from Pi Phi for an entire
semester, I cannot wait until I am a
returning senior—able to share my
stories with other sisters planning to
go abroad and to meet the new class!

The abroad dinner was a very nice
way to start the year and truly blend-
ed all of the different pledge classes
together.

Margot Dickson 07

we all understand each other a bit
better. We miss our new-found homes
in foreign lands but are happy to be
back with each other as seniors,
ready to put our last mark on
Cornell.

Cameron V. Polek ’06

Sophomore Relates
Live-In Perspective

As a sophomore, responding to the
typical question of where you live is
always an experience. “I live in my
sorority house,” you say, with a
twinge of pride. Now that response is
very common with girls at Cornell—
but the twinge of pride due to your
sisters is something unique to Pi Phis.

One sophomore said, “Living in
the house has made me feel more con-
nected to the current sisters and my
pledge class.” There is a sense of
camaraderie when you know you will
be living with over 35 girls for a year.
While the endless social events, phi-
lanthropy events, and activities of last
year introduced us to the house, it is
living here that has really showed us
what Pi Phi is about. It makes you
bridge the gap from being a pledge to
feeling and acting like a sister.

At the house, someone is always
awake for you to talk with. You can
always find someone who wants to go
out—whether to parties or the
library—and having over 35 closets is
great.

Jules Marwell 08
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Jane (Simmons) Wiltse *41 (308 B
Lovely Ln., New Oxford, PA 17350)
writes, “Three years ago I moved to
a continuing-care community in
southern Pennsylvania near my
daughter. I have a very neat brick
cottage on the campus of the
Brethren Home Community. I partic-
ipate in various community activities
and also do volunteer work in the
campus gift shop.” E-mail her at
jwiltse@webtv.net.

Ann (Bode) Jennings ’44 reports
that her husband, James C. Muth
(Cornell °42), with whom she had
five children, died in 1990. “I mar-
ried Dr. Thomas Jennings in 1992—
traveled extensively, enjoyed life.
Now I’m limiting travel due to his
Alzheimer’s. T did attend my 60th
reunion in 2004 and had a grand
time.” Write to Ann at 12938
Castlebar Dr., Sun City West,
AZ 85375. Send Ann e-mail at
abjenningsaz@cox.net.

“Just read in the newsletter that
Gladys (McKeever) Seebald *42 and I
live in the same retirement complex,
and we didn’t even know it!” writes
Theodora (Uelzmann) Longenecker
’45. “My husband and I moved here
last summer. We live in the same
neck of the woods with our daughter,
who is five minutes away, and our son,
who is 15 minutes away.” Keep in
touch with Theodora at 2000 Cam-
bridge Ave., #226, Wyomissing, PA
19610; beljr@prodigy.net.

Ruth (Critchlow) Blackman ’46
writes, “I’'m looking forward to our
60th reunion in 2006. Maj-Britt K.
Gabel 46 and I have made most
major reunions, meeting in Ithaca
each year and lately, checking in at
the Pi Beta Phi house. It was right
next door at our last one—our 55th.
We have many pleasant memories of
the old house, where we worked
together in the kitchen. Yet, I am
interested and impressed with what
the current chapter has done. Keep
up the good work.” Write to Ruth at
1382 Newtown-Langhorne Rd.,

Newton, PA 18940. E-mail her at
rcblackman@juno.com.

Helen (Wallace) Miksch 53, a
retired art teacher, reports that she
and the following sisters were in
attendance for their 50th reunion in
2003: Roberta (Friend) Downey ’53,
Enid (Spangenberger) Miles 53, Jean
(Jensen) Remington ’53, Diane
(Miller) DeVido ’53, Anita (Sargent)
Leonard ’53, Ann (Smyers) Liv-
ingston ’53, and Nancy (Egan) Web-
ster. Write to Helen at 121 E. Main
St., Lititz, PA 17543. E-mail her at
ibuhelen@mymailstation.com.

“My bed and breakfast adven-
tures ended almost five years ago,”
writes Roslyn (Miserentino) Kerr
’53. “The home became a residence
for teenage pregnant girls. I’'ve been
kept busy with the local food pantry,
the county nutrition task force
group, and contributing to a nutri-
tion column in our local paper with
two former University of Maine col-
leagues. I’'m also active in my
church, including the women’s group
and acting as a Eucharistic minister.
In the summer, ’'m a gardener on the
small scale.” To find out more about
Roslyn and her activities, write to
her at 179 Waugh Rd., Famington,
ME 04938; rkr@tdstelme.net.

Jean (Willman) Scott ’56 writes,
“My husband, Bill (Cornell °55), and
I were married March 24, 1956, so
we will celebrate our 50th wedding
anniversary in 2006, along with cele-
brating my 50th reunion. We have
two sons. Gary is married to Barbara
and lives in Seattle. The have one
son, Karsten, 15—our only grand-
child. Steve is single and lives in
Manhattan. We retired in 1990 and
moved to Venice, Florida, after liv-
ing in Ithaca all our lives. We love
Venice. There is a very active Pi Beta
Phi alumnae club centered in Saraso-
ta.” Send greetings to Jean a 1460
Colony PIl., Venice, FL 34292;
lovingheart929@verizon.net.

“I was married on April 2, 2005,

to William Quinlan, a Notre Dame
alum,” writes Johanna (Fromm-
Busch) Quinlin ’58. “We hope to
attend my 50th reunion in 2008. We
reside at 536 S. Lake Starr Blvd.,
Lake Wales, FL 33898, and will hon-
eymoon in Italy, Switzerland, and
Germany in June and July 2005. I
had been single 25 years. It is an
enjoyable adjustment being married
at 68.” Send Jo congratulations by e-
mail at wquinlan@tampaba.rr.com.

“We are still enjoying Pinehurst,
especially the 2005 US PGA men’s
open. It was great,” writes Dorinda
(Larkin) McNamara ’58. “Unfortu-
nately, my husband suffered a heart
attack in March. He’s on the road to
recovery, but the process is slow.”
Write to Dorinda at 3 Scott Ln.,
Pinehurst, NC 28374. E-mail her at
larkinmack@earthlink.net.

Keep in touch with Deborah
(Cheney) Lazar 70 at her new
address of 2506 NW 87th St., Seat-
tle, WA 98117. E-mail her at
deblazar@aol.com.

Diane (Wright) Hirsch *74 (37
Ardmore St., Hamden, CT 06517)
reports that she is still working for
the University of Connecticut. Diane
has three children—a son who grad-
uated from St. Michael’s College in
June and is now “gainfully
employed” and two daughters, one
of whom is a junior in high school
and the other of whom is a junior at
the University of Connecticut. E-mail
Diane at j.hirsch@snet.net.

Naomi (Gelzer) Kettler ’81
reports that she attended a “mini Pi
Phi reunion” in New York City in
May 2005 with Jill (Flack) Seigel
’81, Martha (Garcia) Cairnie ’82,
Sarina (Monast) Brofin ’82, and
Alyssa (Alia) Malanga ’81. Naomi
reports that she hopes to see other
DC area Pi Phis at a picnic at Rose-
mary (Schrauth) Gale’s (’81) home in
August. Write to Naomi at 5105
Albemarle St., Bethesda, MD 20816.

(continued on page five)
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(continued from page four)
Send her e-mail at jkett58@aol.com.

“Still working at IBM as a project
manager,” writes Laura (Older)
Schafer ’82. “I still volunteer at the
Longmont Humane Society as a kit-
ten foster parent and on their board
of directors. I just remarried in
March and spent our honeymoon in
Bonaire, scuba diving. New hus-
band, Paul, and I are taking my two
daughters (Valerie, 14, and Sarah,
12) to Bonaire on a scuba diving trip
this summer.” Send Laura greetings
at 6836 Springhill Dr., Longmont,
CO 80503; 1ah9876@us.ibm.com.

Melissa Galt ’84 reports a new
address of 3339 Alden Place Dr. NE,
Atlanta, GA 30319. Send her e-mail
at melissa@melissagalt.com.

Bonnie (Reuben) Nissenbau ’85
writes, “Not bored in New York
City. I gave birth to our third child,
Eli, in March 2005 to the joy of our
eldest son, Ari, 9, and daughter,
Giselle, 6. Our apartment life and
family life is bustling, also back to
work as an independent PR/market-
ing practitioner with a variety of
clients such as The Breakers Palm
Beach (now in my 10th year working
for the resort) and barter corpora-
tion Innovative Travel Marketing to
newer clients, such as InVite Health.

NY DELTA DOINGS

Published regularly by the New
York Delta Chapter of Pi Beta Phi
Sorority at Cornell for its mem-
bers and friends. News and pic-
tures are welcome at all times and
should be sent to Pi Beta Phi,
Alumnae Records Office, P.O. Box
876, Ithaca, NY 14851-0876.

Still residing in Midtown, active
with the kids’ school activities and
related fundraising. I’ve been mar-
ried to Offer Nissenbaum for 12
years; he’s a senior executive with
OmniHotels.” Write to Bonnie at 21
E. 52nd St., #1226, New York, NY
10022; reubencomm@aol.com.

Rana Glasgal ’87 writes, “I just
returned from a wonderful trip to
Italy with Alexa (Coin) Florence ’87,
Sarah (Breining) Saul ’87 and Victo-
ria (Davis) Spencer ’87 (plus hus-
bands and kids) to celebrate our
40th birthdays and catch up. We
rented a villa in Tuscany and
enjoyed the food, sights, and people
of Italy. The best part of the trip
was, of course, hanging out together.
At work, I was recently promoted to
associate vice provost for decision
support and institutional research,
so I’ve been quite busy adjusting to
the new job at Stanford University,
where I’ve worked for eight years
now. [ am also busy with various
Cornell activities, such as Cornell
Council, Cornell Alumni Federation,
and serve as general chair for North-
ern California CAAN. DI’ve also had
the pleasure of being on the alumnae
advisory committee for Stanford’s Pi
Phi chapter.” Write to Rana at 3316
Middlefield Rd., Palo Alto, CA
94306; ranaglasgal@netscape.net.

“I find it hard to believe that I’ve
been away from Cornell for almost
17 years, because I have not lost
touch with so many of the wonder-
ful women I met during my days in
Ithaca,” writes Robyn S. Tice ’88
(103 Bright Rd., Belmont, MA
02478). “Once a Pi Phi, always a Pi
Phi. The bonds we made all those
years ago continue to strengthen and
grow with time. Living in Boston has
been wonderful, since I get to see so
many sisters. Here are some updates
to share on the Boston crew: Mishtu
A. Mukherjee *90 is a thriving mete-
orologist and local TV favorite. She
recently returned to her childhood
passion for horses and is winning
ribbons and securing first-place

births in hunter jump competitions
along the East Coast. Lyn H.
Schwartz ’89 is a mother of twins
and a professor of nutrition. Ruth
Silman ’90 is a mother of two girls
and a successful environmental
lawyer. Laura (Rossin) VanZandt *89
was recently named executive direc-
tor of REACH, a non-profit organi-
zation providing emergency services
and supporting victims or domestic
violence. She is expecting baby num-
ber two in August. Lauren O’Rourke
’88 is the mother of a 10-month-old
girl, and she and her husband just
bought a home in Wayland. Nicole
Beauregard 90 moved back to
Boston from the UK, and she and
her husband and son recently bought
a home in Wellesley. Rebecca
(Church) Bartlett ’88 still lives on
Nantucket Island with her husband
and two daughters. And, of course,
my friendships cross state borders,
and I still see Stefanie (Morak)
Kalman ’88 and Kara (Danehy) Mal-
oney ’88. Stefanie’s family has con-
tinued to expand (her third child,
Jordan, was born in January) and
she and her husband bought a home
in Roslyn, New York, and will be
leaving Manhattan this summer.
Kara’s life has also continued to
grow and her twins (Shannon and
Shane) were born in April and join
her two other children. Jana
(Dlouhy) Curnow ’87 is still living in
Colorado with her husband and two
children and is true to her hotelie
roots—now working for Roaring
Fork Resort. Julie (Little) Terach ’87
now lives in Goshen, New York,
with her husband and brood of four.
As for me, I ran my fourth marathon
last November (New York City
marathon) and will be riding for the
eighth time in a two-day nearly 200-
mile charity bike ride in August
(from Boston to Provincetown). I am
still working in the public relations
field and will be teaching a graduate
communications class at Regis Col-
lege this summer.” E-mail Robyn at
rtice3022@comcast.net.

(continued on page six)
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(continued from page five)

“After four years in Western Mas-
sachusetts, we hit the road again,”
writes Kimberly (Brown) Bixler *91.
“We packed up the kids, our 7-year-
old daughter, Kendall, and 6-year-
old son, Robert, and headed for Cal-
ifornia. Tim is still with GE, but
now works for GE Securities, not
plastics. T am finally close to my
entire family and have stopped com-
plaining about the weather. Drop us
a line or come visit at § Red Feather
CT., Pleasanton, CA 94566.” Send
Kim greetings by e-mail at
kimbixler@earthlink.net.

“My husband, Chris, and I are
thrilled to welcome our new son,
Collin John King,” writes Christina
(Jordan) King ’92. “Collin was born
on March 21, 2005, and weighed in
at a whopping nine pounds and 21
inches, and thus necessitated a C-
Section, which I was not happy
about. However, the ends definitely
justify the means, as he truly a joy.
Collin joins big brother, Brendan,
5.” Send Christina congratulations
at 12100 Grandview Ter., Apple Val-
ley, MN 55124. E-mail her at
ckingqal@charter.net.

Write to Tracy (Furner) Stein *92
at her new address of 1904 W.
Cuyler Ave., Chicago, IL 60613. E-
mail her at tflI8@cornell.edu.

Elizabeth (Hibbett) Bell °93
reports a new address of 2780
Kekaa Dr., Lahaina, HI 96761. Send
her e-mail at kamakibell@msn.com.

Keep in touch with Kristin
(Sponaugle) Kopp ’93 at 1049 Janet
Ave., Lancaster, PA 17601;
kristin_kopp@comcast.net.

“Thank you to the president of Pi
Phi for coordinating a visit to Cor-
nell’s Hotel School with Pi Phis for a
unique high school senior,” writes
Carolyn M. Broadhead ’93. “You
are all the greatest.” Write to Car-
olyn at 317 September St., Palm

Beach Garden, FL 33410. E-mail her
at cmbroadhead@aol.com.

Andrea M. Madrigrano ’97
reports that she met up with Lauren
Coblentz *97, Traci Tsuchiguchi ’97,
and Jen Smith *97 for a girl’s week-
end in Chicago. “Lauren is working
as a vet in Cherry Hill, New Jersey.
Jen is currently at Berkley finishing
up her MBA. Tracy is in San Francis-
co working for Seneca, and I am fin-
ish up my general surgery residency
in Chicago. Fun times were had, and
there was even time for Cook-
ieshine.” Keep in touch with Andrea
at 175 N. Harbor Dr., #408, Chica-
go, IL 60601. Send her e-mail at
andreamadrigrano@yahoo.com.

“I just graduated from Colorado
State University with a master’s
degree in civil engineering and
stream restoration,” writes Blair E.
Hurst ’98. “I have been doing lots of
skiing, mountain biking, and rock
climbing since moving to Colorado.”
Werite to Blair at 3192 Redstone Ln.,
Boulder, CO 80305. Keep in touch
with Blair by e-mail at beh501
@aol.com.

Alison B. Diesel 01 reports that
she graduated from Kansas Stat Uni-
versity’s College of Veterinary
Medicine in May and is starting a
one-year internship in Norwalk,
Connecticut. Keep in touch with Ali
at 11 Melrose Ave., Norwalk, CT
06855. E-mail her at ali_diesel@

hotmail.com.

Write to Adrienne E. Dutt ’03 at
her new address of 209 W. 215t St.,
#2B, New York, NY 10011. Send
Adrienne greetings by e-mail at
adriennedutt@yahoo.com.

“I recently left New York and
transferred to a hotel property in
sunny Southern California,” writes
Sarah K. Gallucci ’03. “It was the
perfect time to move because now I
live blocks away from Audrey
Robertson 03, who recently got
engaged.” Keep in touch with Sarah
at 2011 1/2 Manhattan Ave., Her-

mossa Beach, CA 90254. E-mail her
at galluccisarah@hotmail.com.

“Looks like I’'m going to be stick-
ing around D.C. for a while longer,”
writes Adrianne Kroepsch *03. “I
recently signed on as an assistant
editor for Communications Daily.
Now that I have Senate press creden-
tials, I guess that means I’m official-
ly a member of the D.C. press corps.
Since this will be the first time I’ve
settled down for more than a season
since graduation, visitors are wel-
come.” Write to Adrianne at
170 116th St. NW, #315, Washing-
ton, DC 20009. E-mail her at
adriannekroepsch@hotmail.com.

Danielle B. Lucas ’03 reports a
new address of 1660 Lombard St.,
San Francisco, CA 94123. Keep in
touch with Danielle by e-mail at
daniellelucas1105@hotmail.com.

“I just moved to Seattle to work
with an environmentally sustainable
architecture firm,” writes A. Alyssa
Mehl ’03 (4703 Phinney Ave. N.,
#303, Seattle, WA 98103). “Keep in
touch and let me know if you’re in
the area.” Send Alyssa greetings by
e-mail at a_mehl@yahoo.com.

DECEASED

We regret to announce
the death of:

Nancy Helen Fulton 48
2004

Joan (Zweier) Dodge 53
March 30, 2005

Jill (Bryant) Rogers 55
February 28, 2005




